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BIRMINGHAM CITY COUNCIL 
PUBLIC REPORT 

 

Report to: Licensing Sub Committee C 

Report of: Interim Assistant Director of Regulation 
& Enforcement 

Date of Meeting: Wednesday 11th August 2021 
Subject: 
 

Licensing Act 2003 
Premises Licence – Grant 

Premises: Al-Uruba Café, 391a Coventry Road, Small 
Heath, Birmingham, B10 0SP 

Ward affected: Bordesley Green 

Contact Officer: 
 

Shaid Yasser, Senior Licensing Officer 
licensing@birmingham.gov.uk 

 

1. Purpose of report:  

 
To consider representations that have been made in respect of an application for a Premises 
Licence which seeks to permit the provision of Late Night Refreshment, to operate indoors only, 
from 11:00pm until 5:00am (Monday to Sunday).  
 
Premises to remain open to the public 24hours (Monday to Sunday).  
 

 

2. Recommendation:  

 
To consider the representations that have been made and to determine the application. 

 

3. Brief Summary of Report:  

 
An application for a Premises Licence was received on 21st June 2021 in respect of Al-Uruba Café, 
391a Coventry Road, Small Heath, Birmingham, B10 0SP. 
  
Representations have been received from Planning as a responsible authority, and from other 
persons. 
    

 

4. Compliance Issues:  

4.1 Consistency with relevant Council Policies, Plans or Strategies: 

 
The report complies with the City Council’s Statement of Licensing Policy and the Council’s 
Corporate Plan to improve the standard of all licensed persons, premises and vehicles in the City. 
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5. Relevant background/chronology of key events:  

 
Al-Uruba Cafe Limited applied on 21st June 2021 for the grant of a Premises Licence for Al-Uruba 
Café, 391a Coventry Road, Small Heath, Birmingham, B10 0SP. 
 
A representation has been received from Planning as a responsible authority. See Appendix 1. 
 
A representation has been received from other persons, which is attached at Appendix 2. 
 
The application is attached at Appendix 3. 
 
Conditions have been agreed with West Midlands Police and the applicant, which are attached at 
Appendix 4.   
 
Site Location Plans at Appendix 5. 
 
When carrying out its licensing functions, a licensing authority must have regard to Birmingham 
City Council's Statement of Licensing Policy and the Guidance issued by the Secretary of State 
under s182 of the Licensing Act 2003. The Licensing Authority is also required to take such steps 
as it considers appropriate for the promotion of the licensing objectives, which are:- 
 

a. The prevention of crime and disorder;  
b. Public safety;  
c. The prevention of public nuisance; and  
d. The protection of children from harm. 

 

 

6.   List of background documents:  

 
Copy of the representations as detailed in Appendices 1 & 2  
Application Form, Appendix 3 
Conditions agreed with West Midlands Police, Appendix 4 
Site Location Plans, Appendix 5 
 
 

7.   Options available 
 

To Grant the licence in accordance with the application. 
To Reject the application. 
To Grant the licence subject to conditions modified to such an extent as considered appropriate. 
Exclude from the licence any of the licensable activities to which the application relates. 
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Appendix 1 
From: Vajid Mahmood   

Sent: 12 July 2021 13:50 

To: Licensing Online  

Subject: Re: Licensing Consultation - Al-Uruba Cafe, 391A Coventry Road, Birmingham, B10 0SP 

 

Dear Licensing, 

 

I am emailing you in relation to the above licensing enquiry under reference 2021/001580/ENQ. I have 

reviewed the planning history for this site and can advise that there is a planning condition placed on this site 

by Regulatory Services restricting the hours of operations. The condition states the following: 

 

“Limits the hours of operation 
The uses hereby approved shall only take place between the hours of 0900-2300 daily. 

Reason: In order to define the permission and safeguard the amenities of occupiers of premises/dwellings in 

the vicinity in accordance with Paragraphs 3.8 and 3.10 of the Birmingham UDP 2005 and the National 

Planning Policy Framework.” 

 

Based on the above condition by Regulatory Services restricting the hours of operation I can confirm that the 

planning department objects to the proposed use operating 24 hours 7 days a week and a license should not 

be issued on this basis. 

 

If you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Kind Regards, 
 

Vajid 
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Appendix 2 
From: Waste Warriors 0121   

Sent: 19 July 2021 20:41 

To: Licensing  

Subject: Refusal of License of Al Aruba Cafe 

 

Hi BCC 

 

We like to refuse any license to these shops on Coventry rd due to the continuous fly tipping and litter issues 

we having. We have been out numerous times with little help and have had locals and mosques such as Zaid 

Al Sunnah opposite Al Aruba cafe to clean up during the Ramadan events of outside illegal camp stalls. We 

even had a article on Birmingham Mail 

 

https://www.birminghammail.co.uk/news/midlands-news/probe-illegal-after-dark-street-20558235 

 

So as your BBC you may make money from these shops but there is alot of waste issues daily and dont allow 

them anything else. This goes out to all of these shops using pavements for their business when it should be 

for pedestrians. You give them q hand they will take a arm. Than it becomes difficult later on as permission 

has been granted therefore a zero tolerance on all Coventry road shops of expansion of their business due to 

waste and health and saftey for pedestrians and car drivers. Check our facebook page 

facebook.com/WASTEWARRIORS0121  

 

Of work we have done and helping council always. 

 

 

Waste Warriors Management  

Wastewarriors0121 
 

 

 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.birminghammail.co.uk%2Fnews%2Fmidlands-news%2Fprobe-illegal-after-dark-street-20558235&data=04%7C01%7Clicensing%40birmingham.gov.uk%7C7d6f8e2cb6ad4e7ab29808d94aed3ebb%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C637623205230672874%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=77SZUl1JB1jTqw2p6ZFuYNtIwi9dlJaB2uE%2Fqtbt4K4%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ffacebook.com%2FWASTEWARRIORS0121&data=04%7C01%7Clicensing%40birmingham.gov.uk%7C7d6f8e2cb6ad4e7ab29808d94aed3ebb%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C637623205230682830%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=0dBNno1sUdZhhQjEnXMkkmo4%2B0XraxXs68W5Cn25Xq4%3D&reserved=0
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Appendix 3 
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Appendix 4 

 
 

From: Mohammed Sultan   

Sent: 18 June 2021 10:35 

To: Mark Swallow   

Subject: [External]: RE: Al-Uruba Cafe, Coventry Road, Small Heath. B10 0SB. 

 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of West Midlands Police. Do not click links or open 

attachments unless you are sure the content is safe. 

Dear Mark 
 

The client has accepted the below conditions see attached revised application form as the timings were 

incorrect. 

 

Should you require additional information please do not hesitate to contact us 
 
Regards, 
 
Mohammed Sultan Malik (MArch) 
Architecture & Interior Design 

 
 

From: Mark Swallow  

Sent: 17 June 2021 15:13 

To: Mohammed Sultan   

Subject: Al-Uruba Cafe, Coventry Road, Small Heath. B10 0SB. 

 

Gulraiz, 

 

I am in receipt of the above application. Could you forward me please the home address of the applicant in 

order that I can complete the checks into the application. 

 

In order to promote the licensing objectives can you discuss please with your client the following conditions 

to be added to the license. If they are acceptable please forward this to me at the above email address and I 

will progress the matter with the local authority. If there are any issues please either contact me on the above 

email address or phone  

 

Mark Swallow. 

West Midlands Police 

Birmingham Central Licensing Team. 

 

1. Staff are to be trained in their responsibilities under the Licensing Act 2003 prior to being allowed 

to work in the cafe. All training is to be documented and signed by the Premises License Holder 

and the trainee. All training records are to be made available to any of the responsible authorities 

on request.  

2. Staff are to receive documented refresher training every six months. These records are to made 

available to any of the responsible authorities on request. 

3. Between the hours of 2300 and 0500 no persons under the age of 18 years will be allowed into the 

premises unless accompanied by a person aged 18 years or older. 

 

4. CCTV that is approved by West Midlands police will be fitted in the premises. Images will be 

retained for a period of at least 31 days and will be made available to any of the responsible 

authorities to view or copies produced on request. If for any reason the CCTV hard drive needs 
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to be replaced the previous / old hard drive will be kept on site for a minimum of 31 days and 

made immediately available to any of the responsible authorities on request. 

5. The premises will maintain an incident log and a refusals register. Both will be made available to 

any of the responsible authorities on request, 

6. No alcohol will be either supplied, sold or consumed on the premises. 
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Appendix 5  

 

 
 

 


